


August 6, 2010
To the Administrator Addressed:

Subject: Changes to TPRI (Texas Primary Reading Inventory) for Reporting of Kindergarten Reading Assessment for the 2010-2011 School Year
Thank you for providing your Kindergarten Reading Assessment data each year. Although it is mandatory (SB 1871), we understand that using a new system requires effort, and we appreciate all that you have done to work with and provide feedback for the data collection system. Your efforts are essential to our understanding of the state of preschool education in Texas, and we hope that together we can lead the nation in early childhood education. To this end, we have been working to add literacy assessments from the TEA Commissioner's list of approved reading assessments to the web-based data system. Currently, we have the ability to collect three assessments in English (TPRI, DIBELS, and ISIP) and two in Spanish (Tejas LEE and IDEL). With these additions, we are now able to electronically collect the reading assessments for over 270,000 kindergarten students across Texas.
In our continuing effort to improve the School Readiness Certification System (SRCS), this year we will be instituting one change to the data collection system. The TPRI screener is composed of two tests, and for each test, children's raw scores can be used to determine whether they are "Developed" or "Still Developing" (D/SD). In previous years, the State Center for Early Childhood Development (SCECD) has accepted either the raw scores or the Developed/Still Developing decision to be entered into the School Readiness Certification System. However, in accordance with SB 1871 for the upcoming school year (2010-2011), submission of the raw scores for every child will be required.

This change is necessary in order to obtain more precise information regarding children's literacy in the state of Texas. Although the D/SD criteria are valuable in assisting teachers to identify those children who are most at risk for reading disabilities, much valuable information is lost when a raw score is converted into two screening decisions.
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have questions, please contact:

· Help Desk: 866-336-3025 (option 4)

· TEA: Howard.Morrison@tea.state.tx.us
Look for our annual To The Administrator Addressed letter in late September regarding information on Kindergarten Data Submission. As in past years, we anticipate that the web-based system used by districts to satisfy this legislative requirement will be open in late September; the deadline for data entry will be mid-December. Training and support documents will be available this fall for use of this web-based application by districts.
Sincerely,
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Gina S. Day
Deputy Associate Commissioner
State Initiatives
